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This Adoption Statement gives notice that the London Boroughs of Barking & 
Dagenham, Havering, Newham and Redbridge resolved to adopt the Joint 
Waste Development Plan Document (DPD) on: 
 
London Borough of Barking & Dagenham: 22 February 2012 
London Borough of Havering: 1 February 2012  
London Borough of Newham: 27 February 2012   
London Borough of Redbridge: 19 January 2012 
 
The purpose of the Joint Waste DPD is to set a framework for waste 
management in the East London Waste Authority Boroughs between 2011 and 
2021. The DPD was examined by an independent Inspector and the Inspector’s 
report was published in November 2011. The adopted DPD incorporates the 
binding recommendations of the Inspector. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the Joint Waste DPD may make an application to the 
High Court under Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 
2004 on the grounds that the document is not within the appropriate power or 
that a procedural requirement has not been complied with. The application must 
be made promptly and in any event not later than the end of the six weeks from 
the date of this notice, ie 18 April 2012. 
 
The DPD, the Inspector’s Report, this Adoption Statement, the Sustainability 
Appraisal Report and the Sustainability Appraisal Adoption Statement prepared 
in accordance with the Environmental Assessment of Plans and Programmes 
Regulations 2004 (16) (3) and (4) are available for public inspection on the 
Council’s website at  www.lbbd.gov.uk.  They are also available at the Council’s 
offices at the Civic Centre, the Town Hall and the Council’s libraries during 
normal opening hours. If you have any queries regarding this notice, please 
contact the Policy Team on 020 8227 5605 or at planningpolicy@lbbd.gov.uk  


